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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
By Mark Runge, Grand Knight      
 

Brother Knights, 
 
     First of all, thanks for all the help and work that you all 
have provided in the many calls that were sent to us over 
the past two years.  I also want to thank the council 
officers for their commitment to provide leadership for our 
council.  I have appreciated all the time and effort from 
each of you in keeping our council moving forward and 
relevant in the success of our parish.   
     The past two years seem to have sped by quickly and 
I have enjoyed the time serving as your Grand Knight.  I 
encourage everyone to continue your support to the 
Council’s new Grand Knight, Rolland Trahoon, and all of 
his officers.  The council will be in good hands and will 
continue to be a source of manpower for our Priest and 
Parish.  I look forward to my new duties as the new 
District Deputy for District 24.�

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       
   June – Jim Pickert  
    

 FAMILY OF THE MONTH     
    June – Joe / Christine Muckenthaler  
   
 
STATE GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 

     The upcoming State Golf Tournament can be a great 
fund-raiser for the council but it takes the effort of a lot of 
people.  Note – you do not need to know anything about 
golf to help!  Much help will be needed the weekend of 
July 24-26. 
     Chairman Gene Ohlman and the committee have 
been meeting regularly planning for this event.  Emporia 
has hosted this event in the past and has a reputation of 
putting on a great event.   
• If you can help Jim Kessler get sponsors and would be 

willing to call on a few people, email him at 
jim_modernair@hotmail.com. 

• Any members willing to find or even furnish prizes for 
the Saturday night social would be appreciated, along 
with hole prizes for winners of contests held on the 
course.  Contact: Bob Burenheide via email: 
bob@modernairemporia.com.  We need golf-related 
items in the $50 + range for hole prizes. 

• Saturday Night Social Chairman: Tim Helmer email: 
 tlhelmer@live.com   Prizes for social can be golf-
related or other items appropriate for door prizes. 

• Gene Ohlman 
   2015 State Golf Tournament Committee Chair 
   Text or call: 620-794-2460 
   Email: gohlman@cableone.net 

 
 

NEW OFFICERS 
     New officers will take their positions effective July 1.  
Thanks to those who have completed their terms.  A 
special thanks to Mark Runge for two years of 
outstanding leadership as Grand Knight.  Mark is not 
going to quietly disappear from the council.  He will be the 
council’s recorder and will also serve as District Deputy 
for District 24. 
     Knights who will be leaving an officer’s position are: 
Kirby Smith, Outside Guard; Fred Gaede, Recorder; Rick 
Moore, Advocate, and Bill Brooks, Trustee.  Fr. Tom will 
also be leaving after serving as chaplain for the past year.  
The list of new officers was published in last month’s 
newsletter and will appear at the top of the newsletter 
beginning next month.   
 
 
KNIGHTS NOTES 
 

• The Sunday breakfasts are finished for this fraternal 
year.  They will resume in the fall.  
• Thanks to Rolland, Gene and Mark for their 
leadership and to all who helped in any way with the 
grilling for the Feast of the Sacred Heart on June 12.   
• Several Knights helped with moving items and setting 
up for the Altar Society’s rummage sale last month.  The 
event was successful financially and the Knights Hall had 
some space cleared out when several items were moved 
out of the basement and from the second floor. 
• Did you know this newsletter and other timely council 
news can be delivered to your e-mail inbox?  Contact 
Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It can also be 
viewed on the council’s web site.  Between newsletters e-
mail is utilized to keep the members updated in a timely 
manner.  Make sure Mark has your e-mail address. 
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• July 4 Independence Day 
 

• July 14 Officer’s meeting, 5:30 p.m. 
 

• July 25-26 State K of C Golf Tournament, Emporia 

• July 27 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 
 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 
 

• Aug. 11    Officer’s meeting, 5:30 p.m. 

• Aug. 17 ESU Back-to-School Block Party 

• Aug. 24 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 
 Followed by meeting at 7 p.m. 
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